Meeting Date: May 20, 2025 Agenda Item No. 14 Distribution Date: May 16, 2025 Batch No. 01

From:

To: Desmond, Jim; Anderson, Joel; MontgomerySteppe, Monica; Lawson-Remer, Terra

Cc: FGG, Public Comment

Subject: [External] REALLOCATION OF WILLOW RV PARKING SITE FUNDS TO TROY ST. SLEEPING CABINS (Please

include with docs for agenda #14)

Date: Friday, May 16, 2025 2:58:47 PM

Hi Supervisors,

Board letter says the Willow RV Park was to provide 17 RV parking spaces and onsite case management and rehousing services (for the homeless) but was put on hold. Why – is it still needed, or what?

To me, it is very important, if you're delaying or axing programs, to get community opinions. None are given. I know most of Lemon Grove is opposed to the project. Don't know who else actually cares about the people in the affected areas.

It also says that The Troy Street Sleeping Cabins project is expected to establish 60 cabins that will serve an estimated 140 individuals annually. This program will provide full wraparound services onsite, including case management, housing navigation, transportation, connections to social service programs, meals, hygiene facilities and more. Apparently, each cabin holds 2 people, for a total of 120 homeless, so this 20-person difference is hardly a turnover. Are you planning for an end to the crisis or mini-camps all over?

Regards,

Paul Henkin